
 

Burrumbuttock Flower Show and Open Garden a real success. 
We were so fortunate to finally have some fine weather!   

The sun came out after weeks of rain and cloudy weather, and people came 

out in their droves. The hall was full of flowers and fragrance, as well as 

photography, cooking and craft displays. They explored Syd Churcher’s 1928 

Rugby truck with mobile blacksmith’s shop and his old gardening 

implements, and many enjoyed the entertaining and informative flora design 

workshops held at the rear of the Hall.  

There was face painting and novelty balloons for children, Dylan Raath 

guitarist and singer, and an open garden just down the road. 

Many of the stalls were spread around the Urana Roadside of the Hall this 

year which worked really well as there was much more room for them. They 

were all very interesting and many garden-related. All stall holders were very 

happy with the day’s takings. 

The School P.&C. worked flat out all day serving delicious morning/afternoon 

teas and lunches, while the barbeque out the back was very well patronised.  

There were a lot of entries in the container plants and floral art this year, as well as vegetable people. Rose entries 

were less this year due to the wet and cooler conditions this season, but iris entries were excellent for the very same 

reason. Photography and cooking sections were lighter on this year, but the Children’s art and craft items were 

excellent. It’s always inspiring to see people’s talents displayed. Congratulations to all winners of the sections! 

The raffle was particularly successful this year with the gorilla cart full of garden equipment being a real drawcard, 

along with the bird bath. The winners were:1st prize – John Cockerell from Numurkah, 2nd prize – Tracey Harrison, 3rd 

prize – Isobel Scott.  We appreciate the Commercial Club donating $150 towards this raffle. 

Thank you to Fe Coleman and Howard Hodgetts for generously opening their garden ‘Thurso’ to help attract extra 

visitors to the Show. They had a lot of visitors throughout the day, and it was very convenient for people from town to 

drop in on the way to and from Burrumbuttock. 

Publicity was more extensive this year with high-visibility advertising in the Border Mail, along with article and photo 

promoting the event, and a bold and beautiful poster. There were at least three mentions about the event on ABC 

radio in the preceding week. Of course, the Bale Art butterfly outside the Hall by Fe Coleman and Estrella Wiltshire 

was also great advertising for the event. One woman had travelled from as far away as Yea, Victoria for her local 

community, to research how our flower show was organised. 

This year we were fortunate to receive grant money from the NSW Government’s Reconnecting Regional NSW 

Community Event Program. This program was aimed at getting communities to re-connect after the COVID pandemic 

had impacted so much on social participation. Free admission attracted a lot of people for a great family day out. The 

Greater Hume Shire was very helpful during planning, overseeing the grant application process. Kerrie Wise needs 

particular mention for her regular support in the lead-up to the event. Cont’d page 19 
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Most Successful Exhibitor Min 
Hamdorf pictured with the Ian 
Glachan Memorial Trophy 
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Bulletin Basics 

 Email: burrumbuttockbulletin@gmail.com 

Editor this Edition: Jenny Jacob 6029 3319 

Secretary: Marion Vile  6026 5258 

Treasurer:  Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Committee:  Fleur Hall, Sadie Krzywnicki 

Closing date for copy: 24th of the month. 

Please submit articles by email in Word files. 

Please no PDF’s 

We reserve the right to select, reject, correct or 

modify all submissions.  

COPYRIGHT: All material printed in the Bulletin is 

understood to be original work by the attributed 

author. It is printed in good faith.  

Any material reproduced from the Burrumbuttock 

Bulletin should acknowledge its source. 

Advertising Rates 

Business Cards  $5.00 

Quarter Page  $15.00 

Half Page   $20.00 

  Colour $38.00 

Full Page   $30.00 

  Colour $48.00 

What’s on in November 

For further details on these events please 

read the Flyers or Reports in this Bulletin. 

4 & 12  Jindera Theatre Production 

18 Street Party at Culcairn 

21  AGM Burrumbuttock Bulletin 

26  Tennis Club Christmas Party 

27  Pre-School 50-year Celebration and 

Christmas Party 

Rainfall for October 2022 

171.5mm as 9am, 31 Oct Yearly total: 874 

Save the Date 
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Flower Show Open Garden Thurso 
Sometimes your luck holds: 

Wednesday:  It is going to rain all day – “you won’t be able to 

have a show”. 

Thursday: “It’s going to be wet, but perhaps not so bad”… 

Friday:  “We may have to postpone the show” – how do you 

“postpone” a garden? It is like training a racehorse – you get it 

ready to peak for a certain day! 

Saturday:  Mowing in the wet, more raking, trimming, 

deadheading, forecast for rain late in the day – we might be 

ok………. 

Sunday 30th October:  SUNSHINE!  All systems go, signs out, 

exhibitors set up, and gates open.  Approximately 250 people 

walked around the garden at “Thurso” in what proved to be a very 

happy day.  The Squirrel Glider Information exhibit, the Australian 

Gardens for Wildlife exhibit, Wirraminna and the Thurgoona Mens Shed all provided valuable information for 

gardeners and wildlife enthusiasts alike.  An extra point of interest was the participation of the Jaguar Car Club of 

NE Victoria for a picnic lunch. 

Much credit goes to all who helped in the preparations, car parking (thanks 

Ben and Ken), and hosting at the garden which combined to make it a 

successful open garden for 2022. We so enjoyed meeting everyone. 

Fe Coleman and Howard Hodgetts

Jenny Jacob sold the Winning 
Raffle Ticket at the Open 
Garden venue. 

Fe Coleman (left of picture) talking to visitors 
passionately about her garden and the Squirrel 
Glider Habitat. 
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2022 Burrumbuttock Flower Show – Winner and Prize List. 
Section Winner Prize Donated By 

Most Successful Exhibitor with 225 points 

Ian Glachan Perpetual Trophy 

Min Hamdorf Gloria Hall 

A.  Roses Open Min Hamdorf  Katherine Gates 

 Best Red Rose (open) Min Hamdorf  James Jelbart 

B.  Roses Novice Helen Harrrod Janice Whitty 

 Best Red Rose (novice) Janice Whitty Janice Whitty 

Champion Rose - Di Berry Perpetual Trophy Min Hamdorf Di Berry 

Most Successful Exhibitor Roses/Open 

Helen Glachan Perpetual Trophy 

Min Hamdorf Gloria Hall 

Most Successful Exhibitor Roses/Novice 

Silver Medal - NSW Rose Society 

Helen Harrod NSW Rose Society 

C.  Irises Min Hamdorf/Gillian Dunn Shirley Collins 

D.  Cut Flowers Min Hamdorf Flower Show Funds 

E.  Australian Flora Maggie Watson Wirraminna 

F.  Floral Design Pascal Porteau Marion Vile 

G.  Hanging Container Min Hamdorf  Estrella Wiltshire  

H.  Container Plants Min Hamdorf Flower Show Funds 

I.  Children 10 and Under Finn Walsh Side door Gift Wares 

J.  Children 15 and Under Sarah Schulz Ashley and Rebecca Lindner 

K.  Fresh Produce Robyn Laing Darryl Jacob 

L.  Photography Open Min Hamdorf  Camera House 

M.  Photography Intermediate Gwen Jarick Camera House 

N.  Photography Novice Brooke Hamdorf Camera House 

N.J Photo. Juniors U/17 Georgia Cattell Camera House 

Champion Photo Min Hamdorf Flower Show Funds 

O.  Cooking Open Lorraine Coates Essential Utensils 

O.1 Cooking Novice Fiona Schulz Albury/Wodonga Real Estate 

Champion Cake  Savanah Lindner Min Hamdorf 

P.  Cooking 5 years and Under Ella Scott Janice Whitty 

P.1 Cooking 10 years and Under Lucy Burns Albury/Wodonga Real Estate 

Q.  Cooking 15 years and Under Savanah Lindner Albury/Wodonga Real Estate 

Burrumbuttock Junior MasterChef Savanah Lindner Myrna Frohling 

R.  Jams and Pickles Rebecca Lindner Jenny Jacob 

S.  Needlework Myrna Frohling Dulcie Schmidt 

T.  Knitting and Crochet Isobel Scott Kath Hamdorf 

U.  Handicrafts Myrna Frohling Tammy Burns 

V.  Junior Craft Will Lindner Side door Gift Wares 

Champion Lego Construction Savanah Lindner $30 Voucher  



Page 5                                                                                                                               Burrumbuttock Bulletin November 2022 

 

 

A town mourns... 
 

Mitsch, Kurtis 
2.3.2000 – 2.10.2022 
Passed away suddenly as the result of an accident. Dearly beloved son of Wal and 

Kathryn. Loved brother of Rhys, Morgan and Brynn. 

2000 mourners gathered at the Burrumbuttock Recreation Ground on Wednesday 

19 October to celebration of the life of Kurtis Mitsch 2022, to celebrate the life of 

Kurtis. 

It is very sad that someone so young has had his life taken so tragically.  Our 

thoughts are with the family and hope that they can find the strength and courage to 

deal with this loss. 

Pepper, Rose Pepper, Rose Marie (Rosie) 

22.2.1936 – 10.10.22 

Passed away peacefully at home. Beloved wife of Keith (dec). 

Loved mother of Jim, John, Robert, Roger, Dianne and Graham. 

Loving grandmother to all her grandchildren and great grandchildren. 

Source: John Hossack Funeral Directors 

FERRI Noel William 

14 October 1938 – 13 October 2022 

Passed away peacefully at the Albury Base Hospital with family by his side. 

Loving partner to Maria. Brother of Bernie and Gloria.  

Beloved father of Estella, Kate and Sarah. Father-in-law to Bill and Dylan.  

Cherished grandpa to Bryson, Ally, Izack, Harper and Archer. 

Source John Hossack Funeral Directors 

Photo taken by Ash Smith, Border Morning Mail 

The town also remembers Rose Pepper and Noel Ferri 
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On Sunday 23 October 2022 over 130 people gathered to celebrate the founding of the Congregation of Holy 

Cross Lutheran Church Burrumbuttock. 

Civic and Church dignitaries included Mr Justin Clancy, 

MLA; Mr Tony Quinn, Shire Mayor; Rev Richard 

Schwedes, Assistant Bishop Lutheran Church NSW) who 

were driven to the church in the church in a horse drawn 

carriage as this was how people arrived at the church in 

the early days. 

They were followed into the church grounds by a 

procession comprising Rev Christian Fandrich, current 

serving minister of the Burrumbuttock Parish; two 

previous serving Pastors: Rev Haydn Blaess and Rev Ian 

Kotzur; and members of the Congregation, all carrying the 

Altar vessels. 

A welcome was given by the Congregation Chairman, Mr 

Craig Severin. 

Pastor Fandrich commenced the service at the front door 

of the church, opened the doors, and the congregation 

then followed the procession. 

The Service continued with hymns and bible readings, 

sermon, and choir items. 

At the conclusion of the Service everyone present was 

invited to lunch in the Burrumbuttock Hall catered by the 

Recreation Ground Committee. 

History of the Church can be found on Page 17
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 Saints Junior Football and Netball Presentation 

A fantastic night was had by the 200 plus family members, friends and supporters in attendance. The evening was 

combined with the junior netball teams. The nice new Functions room at the Brocklesby Recreation Ground was 

bursting at the seams. It was just so good to see the level of excitement and support for the Junior footballers at the 

club. A real indication of a very healthy club. The votes and relevant pictures came over the Big Screen as votes 

were counted and tallied round by round. Dinner was delicious, the company was great, and no one wanted to 

leave at the end of the evening. 

Under 14’s 

Best and Fairest: James Lindner R/U Best and Fairest: Rylan Fraser Most Improved: Isaac Lever 

Most Consistent: Louie Ceglar  Most Determined: Chase Singe  Coaches Award: Peter Hogan 

Goal Kicking: Wil Lindner  Player of the Finals: Noah Misic 

 Last Friday night (Oct 21st) the Under 14’s got together at Grill’d in Albury for dinner and were 

individually presented their own Souvenir Grand finalist cap, which included their own Number by 

their coach Nathan Powell (Wiffa). Additional memorabilia Caps are available for $10 each, see Ash 

Lindner if you’d like one. All proceeds will go towards training singlets for the boys for next season.   

 

Under 17’s 

Best & Fairest: 

Dom Korzeniowski 

R/U Best & Fairest:  

Kade Griparis  

Most Determined:  

Dane Fenner Most 

Consistent: 

Matt Denton  

Most Improved:  

Wes Abbott  

Coaches Award:  

Dom Dunstan 
  

Front row 
Peter Hogan, Lachie Pearce, Iggy Cattell, Gus Cattell, Mason Burns, Rylan Fraser, James Lindner, Wil 
Lindner 
Back row 
Noah Misic, Issac Felder, Blair Powell, Charlie Schilg, Adam Ballantine, Austin Burns, Banjo Davies, 
Jesse Carey, Sam Hobson, Chase Singe, Louie Ceglar, Isaac Lever.  
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CLASSIFIEDS
Savage Ranger 
Boat 
 

 

• 4.3 mts, plus full canopy, 

• 40hp Tohatsu motor as new only used 2 tanks 

fuel. 

• With Beejay trailer, both registered to 2023,  

• Always shedded, good condition. 

• Aged owner, ready to let go. 

• Price is $10,000 

• Contact- Ken Hall 0427194403 
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Burrumbuttock Preschool LIMITED places for 2023 

We started the term reading a new story that Michelle Rainbow 

has donated called Same by Katrina Roe. This beautiful story 

reminded us that we are all different but are still the same in 

many ways. It gently tells the story of a little girl who is afraid of 

her Uncle as he is in a wheelchair and finds it difficult to 

communicate with speech. She does a drawing for him and 

then despite his physical limitations does a drawing for her and 

they turn out to be “the same” type of drawing. We are all 

different and have different skills and abilities in the big world 

that we live in and we enjoy sharing this message with the 

children that we teach.  

Our literacy skills are developing rapidly across the group. We 

are exploring writing our own names, others names, words from 

books and also making other names/words with magnetic letters. 

We are also exploring readers together as a group, learning to 

look at the pictures for cues to predict what the words say. 

We enjoyed creating art for the Walbundrie Show and were very 

successful with First and Second places as well as Highly 

Commended and Encoruagement awards received. We are 

currently working on Art for the Burrumbuttock Flower Show. It is 

wonderful to again be able to be involved in these local events. 

A huge thankyou to Janene Whitty (and James) for our Preschool 

photos. We are looking forward to seeing them all.  

50th Celebrations and Preschool Christmas Concert will now 

occur on Sunday, 

27th November. 

Morning tea is at 

10.30 followed by 

Concert at 11.15am 

then official 

speeches, photos and a Barbeque Lunch to follow. Everyone is 

welcome.  

2023 Enrolment: we have very limited spaces for 2023 so please 

contact Fleur on  0480 186 371 or 60293343 to discuss enrolling your 

child. Please pass this onto anyone who maybe interested.  

Awesome Effort 

Raising money for Kids Cancer are 

Matthew and Peter Hogan, 

Matthew has raised over $600 so 

far, Peter over $800, and you can 

still donate. Matthew has ridden 

100kms Peter had less than 30 to 

go to meet his target. 

Congratulations 
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Burrumbuttock Public School 

World Teacher's Day!  
On Friday 28th October it is World Teacher’s Day.  

We asked the students what makes a good teacher, 

what do good teachers do for you and why they like 

their teachers here at Burrumbuttock Public School!  

• ‘The teachers at Burrumbuttock PS use nice 

words and help me when I struggle in class.’ 

Savanah  

• Thank you, Mrs Church, for teaching me, helping 

me to learn new things and comforting me’ Ava  

• ‘Thank you, Mrs Macarthur, for being nice and 

helping me’ Spencer  

• ‘The teachers help me write’ Kruze  

• ‘Ms J helps me a lot in the classroom and is nice 

and kind to me’ Mason  

• ‘Mr Mac does a good job teaching us, he is 

funny and nice’ Jordan  

• ‘Mrs T is very helpful and explains things in 

learning to help me understand them’ Isabella  

• ‘Miss Lawrence helps me with art’ Cooper  

  

THANK YOU TO OUR FANTASTIC TEACHERS AT 
BURRUMBUTTOCK PUBLIC SCHOOL!! 
WE ARE VERY LUCKY TO HAVE SUCH DYNAMIC 

STAFF AT OUR SCHOOL 
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Dartmouth Dam overflows…first time in 26 years 

It had been 26 years since anyone last heard the 

roar of water cascading down the Dartmouth Dam 

spillway in north-east Victoria. 

The spill was the fifth since the storage was 

completed in 1979 and the first since November 

1996. 

The rare event brought thousands of tourists to 

the Mitta Valley to see the spillway and local 

businesses were enjoying the boom after the 

pandemic. 

But the cascade of awe and wonder brought 

trepidation for those downstream. 

Weir keeper Peter Liepkalns (pictured) said he 

was acutely aware of his responsibility, having managed the dam for 45 years. "It's not an ideal situation," he said. 

He said downstream effects included restriction of generation capacity at 

Dartmouth's AGL power station. 

When you think of it, this storage is the storage of last resort and we're here for 

drought, for containment of drought water. 

Dartmouth Dam is operated by Goulburn-Murray Water on behalf of the Murray-

Darling Basin Authority and is the highest structure of its kind in Australia. When 

full, the dam stores almost four million megalitres with the primary purpose of 

irrigation and domestic stock use in New South Wales and Victoria. 

Mr Liepkalns' job is to manage the storage — which includes upgrading the 

telemetry systems, maintenance on the structure and releasing water. "We have 

daily consultation with the Murray-Darling Basin Authority and look at rain events, and make changes to outflows," 

he said "Everything is done quite conservatively but once it goes over the spillway, it's out of your control." 

With a third year of La Nina and potential for flooding, he said he and others were no match for Mother Nature. 

Extensive maintenance is required on the spillway after an event. For now, all he can do is keep the gates open 

and hope the water flows away without too much destruction in its wake. 

He said there was about 5,000 megalitres currently going over the spillway each day and anticipated the spill 

would continue for months. "Water will be going over for an extended period due to the Bureau of Meteorology's 

outlook," he said. "It's indicating an 80 per cent chance of above average rain until December unfortunately." 

Farmers brace for major flooding 

Mitta Valley dairy farmer Cameron Patron's land was flooded during 1996 spill. 

Mt Bogong's snow melt is yet to flow into Lake Dartmouth. 

He said he had already lost access to pastures underwater this year and feared more land would be cut off 

as water came down the Mitta River. 

"We immediately lose acres of country — it's disappointing in a year when the cows are performing the best they've 

ever done and the price is comfortable," he said. "We're looking down the barrel of losing 250 acres of pastures 

and we'll have to buy fodder just to function." 

1996 spill  

Up to 20,000 megalitres a day went over the spillway last time the dam spilled. "In 1996 it was unfortunately 

impressive," Mr Liepkalns said. "There was a lot of water going over the top, it caused a lot of damage downstream 

down into the farmers' land. He said it took away their ability to graze cattle, affected grass growth and led to an 

expensive refurbishment of the spillway. Source: ABC Rural/Annie Brown. 
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Burrumbuttock 
Tennis Club 

Hi Readers. 

The Burrumbuttock Tennis 

Club would like to offer 

their Deepest Sympathy to 

the Mitsch Family on their 

sad loss of Kurtis. 

Summer Tennis is 

underway not the best 

start to the Season with 

heavy rain leading up to 

Saturday each week. 2 weeks of play has been 

possible but week 3 was washed out just after the 

start. Section 2 have won both their matches, Section 

1 has 1 win and a 1 game loss, while Section 4 has 

only played once for a win, while Section 6 also have 

played only once for a creditable loss. 

Coming Event 

Our first Function for the Season will be our Annual 

Christmas Party BBQ Tea and Hamper Draw 

Saturday November 26 after Tennis at Club Courts. 

Regards, Maurice Tynan, President 

“Tons for Toilets” 
To get the funding started, we are asking for the support from the Farming Community 

with a Grain drive. The Burrumbuttock Recreation Ground now has an NCR Card. When 

you are delivering your wheat to Blair’s, we are asking for a couple of tons to be 

donated to the Burrumbuttock Rec Ground by quoting the below NGR number. No 

donations are too small or too large.  

 

                   
                                                                                            

Luke Schulz 

Lucy Burns Georgia Mott 

Tierre Lindner 
Spencer Bollingmore 
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150th Anniversary Celebration  

The founding of the Congregation of Holy Cross Lutheran Church Burrumbuttock 

Background History 

The first Lutheran settlements in the Riverina were 

formed towards the end of the 1860’s, by migrants from 

Germany.  They were finding their comparatively small 

farms to be no longer economically sustainable and were 

increasingly unsettled by the religious and political 

instability in the German states during that time.  Initially 

locating in South Australia, many decided to explore 

further afield, and several waves composed largely of 

family groups with some single men headed in their 

tarpaulin-covered wagons to the fertile fields north of Albury. 

Naturally, the local press took notice of this quite considerable transmigration, with the Albury papers reporting 

at the time that “about 80 wagons arrived during the end of 1866 and the first half of 1867”. 

These settlers were not only diligent tillers of the soil who eventually prospered, but they were also earnest 

Christians. They held lay services in their homesteads every Sunday, and as soon as was conveniently 

possible, they erected churches and schools. 

The congregation at Burrumbuttock was formed in 1872, and the members met in individual homes until they 

built their first church in 1877, a slab and mud wall construction with a straw roof, on the Burrumbuttock-

Brocklesby Road. 

By the next decade, a larger building was commissioned, and the present church was opened in 1888. 

Descriptions of both dedication ceremonies were described contemporaneously in the Kirchenbote, some 

details of which the Anniversary Celebration on Sunday was replicating: 

• It was a fine day after weeks of rain and visitors came from far and near…first we assembled in a member’s 

home, then we moved in procession to the new church….the key was carried….the door was 

opened….everyone thronged into the new building which was beautifully decorated…. (1877) 

• The bush around was covered with buggies, wagonettes, spring carts, saddlehorses….A large festive 

congregation assembled around the church… the Pastor read a passage from Scripture then opened the 

door in the name of the Triune God…the Elders presented the sacred vessels to be placed on the Altar… 

the Congregation then moved into the new church (1888)  

Cutting the Cake is one of the 

oldest Member of the Church, 

Joan Schilg and the youngest, 

Bethany Fandrich 

Singing the “Gloria” by Vivaldi. 

Sarah Joy Fandrich, Eliza Newton Leech, Enoch Fandrich, Pastor Christian 

Fandrich 



Page 17                                                                                                                               Burrumbuttock Bulletin November 2022 

 

150th Anniversary Celebration of the Lutheran Church cont’d 

What place does the Congregation hold in the community? 

The congregation largely reflects the community in which it is based, in that it is 

characteristically rural in its daily concerns, but with a weather eye on national and 

international events. 

In the frequently turbulent and testing years – socially, politically and economically- since 

its inception, the regularity of Christian worship and fellowship has provided stability and 

strength not only to Congregation members, but also to many in the wider community. 

The church is used regularly for baptisms, weddings, funerals and other fundamental 

events in community life. 

Significantly, the Women’s Fellowship group meets monthly with a large membership that 

extends beyond the Congregation, and through its healthy fund-raising activities, 

contributes generously to causes locally, more widely in Australia, and also to those in 

need overseas. 

Also, importantly to the community, the Congregation hosts a local Pre-school, run out the 

hall in the church grounds. Initiated some fifty years ago, the Pre-school has been a 

continuously and successfully functioning entity serving the community with widespread 

support. The first teacher was a member of the Congregation, and the school was fully 

funded by the Congregation.  Since then, with additional government funding and parental 

fundraising, the facility has been regularly upgraded, and has consistently full enrolments.  
 

Wirraminna Spring Flowers 

 

Myrna Frohling 

Len Schilg 

Dulcie Schmidt 
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Local Land Services Media Release Flood preparedness 
key with more rain forecast  
With dams and waterways at capacity and more rain forecast, Local Land Services is urging 

landholders to use coming days to review and enact their farm emergency plan. Severe weather 

warnings have been issued for large parts of western, southern, central and northern NSW, with the 

weather system moving east throughout the week. Ensuring animals are factored into flood planning, Local Land 

Services Emergency Management Coordinator Piers Harper said having a farm emergency plan will reduce stress, 

allow clearer thinking and improve the chances of keeping you and your livestock safe should flood waters arrive. 

"Planning will not only protect your home, property and business. You also have an obligation to protect your livestock 

and pets from drowning,” Mr Harper said. "Your flood plan doesn’t have to be complicated. In fact, it needs to be as 

easy and straightforward as possible so that if you are away someone else can implement it on your behalf. "The 

State Emergency Service (SES) has a wide range of resources on its website to help you plan and prepare your 

property and livestock. “You can also visit the Local Land Services website to download a copy our Farm Flood 

Readiness Kit.” Prepared by specialist emergency management staff from Local Land Services, the Flood Readiness 

Kit helps landholders identify flood risks and hazards using a simple checklist. There is also a section to record stock 

numbers, property Information and key contacts to engage in your planning "We encourage you to identify and move 

livestock to a ‘safe’ area on your property where they are away from danger but still have access to food and water," 

Mr Harper said. “You should remove pumps from waterways, secure moveable objects like bale feeders and where 

possible, move farm equipment to higher ground. "It's also important to store all chemicals securely and out of 

potential floodwater levels.” Should further flood warnings be issued in coming days, it is important to monitor weather 

updates and warnings from the Bureau of Meteorology (BOM), as well as flood alerts on the SES. For further 

information and advice, contact Local Land Services on 1300 795 299 or visit www.lls.nsw.gov.au/floods.  

Media Contact For more information, please contact Mindy Greenwood via mindy.greenwood@lls.nsw.gov.au or 

http://www.lls.nsw.gov.au/floods
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Flower Show and Open Garden cont’d 

Big thankyou goes to the following contributors:  

Co-ordinator: Christine Nesbit, Secretary: Marion Vile 

Treasurer: Janice Whitty 

Marketing and Advertising: Tracey Harrison  

Market Stalls and Raffle Organisation: Sue Saunders 

Flowers and Photography:  Min Hamdorf  

Craft: Gloria Hall, Marion Vile, Fleur Hall, Myrna Frohling 

Cooking: Sadie Krzywnicki and Rhonda Litchfield 

Committee members Rebecca Lindner, Fe Coleman, Estrella 

Wiltshire, Rhonda Burns, and Fiona Schulz. 

All the volunteers who assisted, with selling raffle tickets, and 

especially with the working bees to set up the Hall and pack up - 

there are too many to mention and we do not want to forget 

someone important. It was a big job, but many hands made light 

work!  

All the donors of prizes for the various sections of 

the Flower Show. 

And finally, everyone who entered in the Flower 

Show, as without your efforts, there would be 

nothing for people to admire and aspire to. 

Monies raised will benefit the upkeep and 

maintenance of the Hall, but figures are still being 

finalised.  

Overall, a wonderful day. It was all about 

reconnecting community and participation and 

that’s what was achieved.  A huge effort by all.  

There will be an evaluation meeting in coming 

weeks, so the committee welcomes any feedback. 

Marion Vile, Secretary 

 

Winner Junior MasterChef, 
Cooking 15 years and Under 
and Champion Cake 

Stefani Hunt 
First Prize Native Plant 
Section 

Janice Whitty looking very pleased at 
winner her first ever prize at the Flower 
Show. 
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List of Committees and Contacts 

Anglers Club  Brendan Cattell 0423 552 820 

Bethel Lutheran Church Paul Jarick 0427 263 224 

Burrumbuttock Bulletin  Marion Vile 0425 852 702 

Community Forum Colin Wiltshire 6029 3216 

Pigeon Club  Ron Boulton 0488 459 060 

Cemetery Trust  Barry Mott 6029 3339 

Cricket Club  Don Williams 0438 404 563 

Fire Brigade  Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 

BB Saints Football Club Noel Livermore 6029 3375 

Netball Club  Rachel Koschitzke 0414 949 290 

Hall Committee  Marion Vile   0425 852 702 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church, Craig Severin, 6035 1211 

Pre School      6029 3343 

Primary School    6029 3253 

Recreation Ground Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Tennis Club  Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328 

West Hume Landcare Kathie LeBusque,0408 443 261 

Wirraminna Environmental Education Centre,6029 3185 

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE:  

Barry Mott 60293 339 Jeff Litchfield, 60293 227 

Fe Coleman 0408 263 305 Sue Robey, 0409111958 

FIRE EMERGENCY – 000 

Fire Communications Officer, Jeff Litchfield, 60 29 3227 

DEFIBRILLATOR & OXY VIVA AT FIRE SHED 

Keys:  

Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328  

Jeff Litchfield 60 29 3227 The Shop  6029 3240 

COUNCIL 

Roads, Storms & Drainage  0419 405 768 

Water & Sewerage    0408 691 637 

Ranger/Impounding Officer  0427 556 659  

OPENING HOURS 

Burrumbuttock Transfer Station  

1st Sunday of the month  2.00pm-4pm 

3rd Sunday of month  10.00am – 12noon 

Shop, Post Office  

Monday to Wednesday  8am-5pm 

Thursday    8am-6pm 

Friday/Saturday   8am-8pm 

Phone Norm or Janice-6029 3240 

Farmers Inn Hotel  

Monday to Friday 1pm 

Tuesday    3pm – close 

Saturday    11am – close 

Sunday    12 noon  

Phone Mardi – 6029 3218  

ABOUT 

This November, Jindera Theatrical Society presents 

Agatha Christie's "Spider's Web". This critically 

acclaimed comedy thriller ran for an historic 774 

consecutive performances in London after its debut. 

A conscious parody of the detective thriller, Christie 

delivers a unique blend of suspense and humour. 

There is tension and laughter in equal parts in an 

intricate plot of murder, police, drug addicts, invisible 

ink, hidden doorways and secret drawers. 

Proceeds for the show will go towards fundraising 

efforts for the new multi-purpose hall in Jindera. 

Come along and support this worthy initiative and 

witness some great local talent. There will be 

refreshments available before the show and during 

the intermission. 

Recommended for ages 10+. 

$18.00 Concession $10.00 

DATES  

Friday 4 November 2022 - Saturday 12 November  

LOCATION  Jindera School of Arts Hall, Urana 

Road, Jindera NSW 2642 

CONTACT:  Secretary, Jindera Community 

Forum, 0407 357 082 

So much rain. Is  
it is time to build an 
ARK 


